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Dear members of the City Council,

I'm writing to support that beautiful little park at the Water Tower on Alma Street. It's a
gem. I walk past it often--as do many people--and I see people enjoying the seats amid the
native-type plantings and the historic Water Tower.

It's a lovely spot for respite. I am glad that the City will continue to dedicate it for its
current use by the citizens of Palo Alto.

Thank you for your efforts.

Miriam Freedman

Miriam Kurtzig Freedman, JD, MA

Author, Special Education 2.0 & many other books
617 510 0248 (cell)

miriamkfreedman@gmail.com
http://schoollawpro.com
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